BRANDESTON VILLAGE HALL - Meeting Minutes

_________________________________________________________________________


Brandeston Village Hall and Recreation Ground

Annual General Meeting

Minutes – 10/11/2005

Venue:
Brandeston Village Hall, 1930

Present:


Sue Thurlow


Chairman

Rick Reade


Vice Chairman and Lottery Contact

Steve Williams


Treasurer

Jackie Hounsell


Hall Manager

Nick Holland-Brown

Assistant Hall Manager

Fred Mugleston


Maintenance Manager

Mary Mitson-Woods

Marketing Manager

Richard Mitson-Woods

Fund-raising Coordinator

Marian Hutson


User Group Representative

Nick Hayward


Secretary

together with  22 villagers: 

Chris Bays, Eve Crane, Sue Etheridge, Tony Etheridge, Don Evans, Sue Fisher, John Garratt, Ruth Garratt, Anne Hayward, Mark Hounsell, Marian Hutson, Sarah Long, Chris McArthur, Darryl Morgan, Pat Morgan, Julian Pauley, David Risk, Ruth Risk, Peter Smythe, Trish Smythe, Peter Underdown, Peter Thurlow

1. Item 1 – Welcome

The Chairman welcomed all present to the AGM and noted the strong attendance which was very pleasing.

2. Item 2 -  Apologies:

None.

3. Item 3 -  Minutes of previous AGM held on 9 November 2004.

Approved and signed.

4. Item 4 -  Matters arising

None.

5. Item 5 -  Chairman’s Report

Sue Thurlow presented the following report:

`In the next 10 minutes or so I would like to give you a flavour of what has been happening with the village hall and what things the Committee have put in place to ensure it’s a good facility for the village.  A lot of this you may already know or some of you will because the minutes are logged in a file on the cupboards in the entrance lobby for all to read.

Anyway – if you cast your mind back to this time last year when the committee for the new hall was formed – we  had no hall. We met, if you remember, in the Old Chapel.

I have to say it has been a very eventful 12 months.  A year of 2 halves really, in that the months from Nov. to March were exclusively taken up with organising the internal fitments for the new hall and ensuring that we had most things in place for the Grand Opening on 1st April.

It was a very exciting time – we had to

· Choosing the colour/design of the fittings

· The colour scheme for the walls/ floors etc.

· Choosing fabric and colours for the curtains etc

· Ordering the furniture

· Buying cupboards for storage etc.– which is still an ongoing issues - we haven’t enough space.

· Getting the phone put on – explain outgoing emergencies only but incoming calls.

· Computer stations being set up –still have to organise the internet.

· And doing all the paperwork in preparation for groups or individuals to hire the hall.  We needed proper agreements in place to ensure both parties i.e. us and the hirer knew actually what was expected.  Jackie Hounsell put in a huge amount of work here to get things right – thanks Jackie.

During this first period - the committee was meeting about every 3 weeks as there was so much to discuss and keep track of.  

We started meeting in the Old Chapel, but as the weather got colder we migrated to committee members houses which was much more conducive to getting the business done and not rushing through things because of the cold.  

Everyone on the committee worked very hard in those first few months to ensure that the hall was fully functional from the start for which I must say a big “thank you” to every one for all their efforts.

Then, of course, we had the Grand Opening and what a super day – the sun shone all the dignitaries (Lottery, other funding bodies, local authority reps. etc.) all turned up as well as lots of villages and plaque holders from outside the village.  120 people in all.  And in the evening there were even more – difficult to say exactly how many as people were coming and going, but the estimate is over 160.  So a great successful and set us on our way.

SO 
WHAT’S THE NEWS FROM THEN ON:
The goods news is - we are legal and solvent.

A few comments about the legal bit.

We have all our entertainment licences now including dancing, theatre productions and cinema.  So apart from our own performances e.g. the talent show - we will be able to invite Eastern Angles back to perform here which has been much enjoyed in the past.

The licence procedure – oh dear!!    This was quite an obstacle course trying to get to grips with the Government’s new licensing laws – the paperwork was extensive and not straightforward. Jackie Hounsell and Marian Hutson can certainly vouch for this as they struggled with the local authority to ensure we had the correct licences for the needs of the hall.  Many thanks indeed to them for their perseverance in coming to a satisfactory conclusion.

Now about being solvent:

Steve will give you the full picture of the financial position as it is today and what we have to look forward to going into 2006.  But just to say that no money has had to be borrowed to finance the hall and we are trading nicely in the ‘black’.  We can pay all our bills and ensure that the hall is financially sound.

Hall events and regular activities:

We have had some excellent social events so far this year hopefully appeal to all tastes:

· The summer BBQ

· Jazz on a Sunday afternoon

· The film night – showing Akenfield

· Historical talk about Sutton Hoo

· Saturday afternoon tea dance

· The talent show.

· And of course the annual village fete and Horkey

We also have regular weekly events / classes going on:

· The coffee morning held every Thursday morning is a great meeting place for residents and good place for a chat and to buy fresh bread, eggs etc.

· Thursday night is dancing night

·  – Nick and Anne Hayward run ballroom dancing classes every other Thursday with a regular turnover of up and coming dancing stars.  

·  - Soon we will have real “Fred Astairs” strutting their stuff as tap dancing is about to start on the other Thursdays of the month.

· We also have Yoga and palates classes – Yoga going from 1 to 3 classes so there will be opportunities to go along in the evening.

· Mother and toddler group

· Table tennis on a Wednesday night

· And hopefully a monthly Whist Drive is about to start with the first one the week after next.

· The trial run of the Luncheon Club will be on 15th Nov. and if successful will continue about once a month – though the winter anyway.

· An art class is highly likely after Xmas

· Film Club on a regular basis is hoped for in 2006.

We have 21 booking slots available in a week and currently we have 12 of them filled on the regular basis.  All in all this means that we have over 150 people using our hall each week and growing!

Also the hall has proved an excellent venue for family parties and get-to-gethers.  There have been many in this first 6 months for all ages from the very young childrens parties, to a wedding and to David and Ruth Ruby Wedding party only last month.  

We have also proved to be a comfortable venue for the Riding for the disabled group who visited in the summer and will be returning for their Xmas party.

The Lottery:

Of course they keep an eye on us to ensure their money is helping the community.  We have had one informal and one formal visit in the first 6 months and have had to prepare a comprehensive report about the activities and groups of people the hall is serving to ensure that we are ‘in line’ with our application objectives.  

With one or two minor comments we are performing satisfactorily so far, but we still need to address activities for the teenage target group.  

The Future

The new committee, apart from the ongoing tasks involved in running the hall have 3 key things to do over and above that. 

· Landscaping which is likely to include a paved area to extend the terrace for siting of the BBQ surrounded by shrubs. 

· Terrace furniture

· Address the storage issue.

So these are the projects for the winter months.

IN CONCLUSION:

The committee are delighted so far with how things are going.  This has been a fine start.  I think the whole village is reveling in the fact that we have this brand new facility and I’m sure it will be used to the full in the future. 

I can’t finish without saying a few words of thanks.

I mentioned the members of the committee earlier, their hard work etc. and I would also like to thank them for their support of me as Chairman.  BUT I must mention 3 other people – 

firstly Sue and Tony Etheridge who have, with great dedication, cleaned this hall for us every week for the beginning.  We couldn’t have managed with out them.

Secondly, Mark Hounsell in his continued liaison work with the builders.  Always with a new building there are things that aren’t quite right and faults that develop with use and Mark has been carrying on a dialogue with SE French to get things fixed.  A big thank you to you Mark we all much appreciate your efforts. 

I shall now hand over to Steve to give you some details of our finances.  There will be time at the end for questions and suggestions of course or we can chat over a glass of wine later.

Thank you.’

6. Item 6  -  Treasurer’s Report 

Steve Williams presented the Accounts for the year ended 30 June 2005 and noted that a new presentation of the Trustees Report was needed because of the Lottery’s requirements, and these are attached at Appendix A.

No cash-flow problems had occurred throughout the entire project, and BVH&RG did not need to use its own funds until late in the programme.  Income since opening the hall had been phenomenal compared with the past.

The 100+ Club revenue is income to the Parish Council so that VAT can be recovered on purchases; eg village hall signage and plaques in the main hall.  The Club had been set up originally to fund caretaking costs and debate ensued over whether its revenue should now be re-directed to BVH&RG – this to be addressed by the new committee at its first meeting.


        



              ACTION BVH Mgt Cmmttee

The elapsed time between the date of the Accounts and that of the AGM was raised, and it was concluded that the 2006 Accounts should be extended to 30 September 2006 (proposed David Risk, seconded Chris Bays), and the Lottery informed accordingly. 



       

              ACTION BVH Mgt Cmmttee
SW had also prepared a Profit and Loss extract for the period ended 30 September 2005.

Mark Hounsell reminded villagers that papers, particularly, and also bottles generated significant funds for BVH if deposited in the receptacles at the Queen’s Head, rather than disposal via the refuse lorry.  

7. Item 7 -  Election of Officers

Sue Thurlow outlined the election procedure which was simplified this year since a single nomination had been received for each post on the committee, so that no election was necessary.  Appendix B shows the appointments on the new committee, whose first meeting would be Tuesday 29 November 2005. 

8. Item 8 -  Any Other Business

The following items were discussed:

1. Telephone number of BVH is 685345 for incoming calls and outgoing emergency calls only

2. The Lottery bid had targeted youth groups but in the meantime the need had changed.  The new committee will review the issue via the Comms Manager
                                       ACTION BVH Mgt Cmmttee
3. A broadband link had been considered too costly in view of demand although access to the internet can be achieved through dial-up.  Committee to consider evening dial-up session for youngsters under supervision





        


           ACTION BVH Mgt Cmmttee
4. The proposed patio and storage problem solution must avoid impacting the football field which is already too small for league games but remains usable for juniors                                        ACTION BVH Mgt Cmmttee
5. Mark Hounsell proposed a vote of thanks to Sue Thurlow and the Management Committee

Meeting closed at 2050. 

Nick Hayward, 15/11/2005

Appendix A – BVH&RG Accounts

Appendix B – BVH Management Committee
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Chairman Sue Thurlow

Secretary Nick Holland-Brown

Treasurer Steve Williams

Hall Manager Jackie Hounsell

Assistant Hall Manager (Co-opt)Eve Crane

Lottery Contact Chris McArthur

Maintenance Manager Fred Mugleston

Communications Peter Thurlow

Marketing Manager Mary Mitson-Woods

Fund Raising Co-ordinator Pat Morgan

User Group Representative Marian Hutson

Parish Councillor tba
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